Dear Parents and 2nd Graders,


Welcome to 2nd grade!  My name is Mrs. Susan Denault and I am delighted that your child will be in my class this year.  With your encouragement, your child will be a part of many exciting and rewarding experiences this year and I look forward to being part of that experience!


Let me tell you a bit about myself.  I am a graduate of Illinois State University and completed my Masters work in Reading at Olivet University several years ago.  This is my 13th year of teaching and my 8th year at Herscher Grade School.  I was an at-home mom for several years, and prior to that, I taught at Reddick Grade School.  My husband’s name is Chris.  We have two children who both attend schools in Herscher School District; Jack is a junior in High School and Andria is a 8th grader.

I am excited about another great year filled with lots of learning and fun. I have compiled this class handbook to provide information of the procedures and expectations for the new school year.  Please review this with your child and sign the contract so I know you have read and understood the information.  Please feel free to add questions and/or comments on the contract page as well.
Classroom Discipline


I have developed a discipline plan that gives every student the opportunity to manage his or her own behavior.  I will discuss the plan with the students, but I would appreciate it if you would review the plan with your child as well.  Working together, all of us can ensure that your child will receive the most positive educational climate possible.


I have attached my class rules and behavior plan.  I use a colored stick system and each student will start the day with a green stick.  They will be rewarded if they have a green stick at the end of the day with a sticker for their chart.  If they do not follow class rules, they will be asked to change their stick to the next color.  When their behavior chart is full of stickers, they get to pick a prize from the treasure chest!
Homework

The students will be given a short homework assignment Monday-Thursday.  Occasionally they will have the opportunity to earn a “No Homework” pass, or I will give the whole class a “day off” from homework.  The homework will be a review of the lessons that we have completed in class, so nothing should be “new”. I do keep track of homework completed and returned and the students that have completed their homework all week will be rewarded with a small treat on Fridays.  
Classroom Library


I have implemented an at-home reading incentive.  An “At-Home Reading Log” is attached to get you started.  Each student will be able to “check out” books from our classroom library to read at home with a parent, grandparent, brother, sister, etc.  These school books or other books from home that you have read together may be put on the book list with a parent’s signature.  When the list is complete and returned to school, the student gets a sticker for their train car on the “Reading Express”.  Every three stickers on their train car equals a prize from the treasure chest!  Twelve stickers on their train car equals a new book to keep!
Daily News


The last few minutes of our school day I like to set aside for a class “meeting” when we talk about our day and share anything that is important to the students.  I would also like to use this time talk about positive and interesting news that we may find in a local newspaper.  I am encouraging the students to bring in any news articles that they would like to share with the class.  Please pick articles that interest your child and help them read the article so they can present the information to the class.  We will find a special spot to display the news that they have shared! 
STAR Student

Each student will be given a special week to be a Star Student.  I will send home an “All About Me” poster to complete with instructions the week before their scheduled time.   Once we get in the swing of things, I will send home a star student schedule for your reference.

Birthdays

Birthdays will be special days in our classroom too!  Generally, we will celebrate on at the end of the school day.  Each birthday child will be given a birthday book made by their classmates, and feel free to send in/bring a special treat to share.  
Summer birthdays will be celebrated at the end of the school year.  I will contact you to set up a celebration day.  
If you have birthday invitations to share, I ask that you only send them to school if the whole class is included, or all boys are invited to a boy’s party, or all girls are invited to a girl’s party.  This prevents hurt feelings and disappointment.  
Daily Schedules

When we establish our routine and I have our daily schedule outlined, I will send a copy home for your reference. This can be helpful if you need to schedule appointments, etc.

This letter is FULL of information, so please let me know if you have any questions or concerns.  You can always give me a call at school or email me from the Herscher School District website.  Welcome back to school and I am looking forward to a great year!

Your friend,









Mrs. Susan Denault

Please return this page to school…THANKS!
I have read the following information concerning the classroom rules and procedures.  I understand the classroom discipline plan and have discussed it with my child.


______________________________________________________________

Parent Signature





Date

__________________________________________

Child’s Name

Questions/Comments:

_________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________
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